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Coast Dispatcher
September 2001

Superintendent’s Report by Jim Long

I would like to start this report by welcoming Rod Smith as the new Chief Clerk for the Coast Division.  I have known Rod for many years and I know he will do a great job.  Dwayne Coate had to resign as Chief Clerk because they are relocating to Redding, CA. for a well deserved retirement and to live closer to their family.   I would like to thank Dwayne for his many years of service to Coast Division, PCR, NMRA, O Scale West and the hobby in general.   He has always worked for the good of the hobby.

At the last Coast Division meet there was a long discussion about the proposed NMRA National dues increase.  I feel this was a good and necessary discussion considering the subject that was coming up at the BOT meeting a month later. The NMRA has some money problems. The Coast Division Board decided to circulate a petition regarding dues control and cost control.  We did circulate a petition and collected around 157 signatures at the PCR convention, RED, Sierra and Coast meets.   Ray deBlieck forwarded this to Allan Pollock and all the members of the BOT.   At the NMRA BOT meeting there was a lot of discussion about cost, dues etc.   In the end the dues were raised to $45 a year for a regular member.   The other categories went up as well, see page 7 for details. Ray has written about this in his report in the PCR Branchline.   I will let you read more about it there.

The Coast Division continues to need some people to come forward and help in certain areas.  We need a Meeting Site Coordinator, Membership Chairman, and Auction Committee Members.   Bill Burket and the Auction Committee are looking for several people  to help with the auction.   We need auctioneers, people to help with computer data input, people to move tables and sort auction items, etc.   At the September meet there will be a clinic called “What an Auction Volunteer does and why you should volunteer.”   Bill and others will be presenting this at 10 AM.   Please try to attend and, if you can’t, contact Bill some other time during the day or give him a call at home.   His number is in the Call Board on page 2.

The other clinics we are having at the September 9th meet are “Machining Modelers Part #2” by Steve Smith at 10 AM.  This will a continuation of the clinic he did in June. “Model Railroading Roundtable” with Dave Connery at 11 AM.  Bring ideas and questions for discussion at the Roundtable.  Finally we will have “Soldering 101 - Back to Basics” by John Marshall at 11 AM.   This will give us a full day with clinics, contests, auction etc.

I am very pleased to announce that we will be having a layout tour weekend again on September 15 and 16.   Gary Schrader has put together a great list of layouts and I am looking forward to the weekend.   Please read about it else where in the Dispatcher.

It seems that each month I mention that the Coast Division needs people to help in various areas. The past Superintendents said this as well.   This is true but the Coast Division does have many people that are doing a variety of different jobs for greater benefit of the membership.   Just take a look at the Call Board in the Dispatcher and Branchline and see the list of names.   These people and many others are doing jobs for all of us every month and every meet.   I would like to take this time to thank them and I hope that you take the time to thank them as well.

For the future we are planning the December meet at the California School for the Deaf on December 2, 2001.   We expect to have a representative from Grant Line at the meet. One clinic will be "Heavy Snows in the Sierra" by Bill Burket and the Roundtable Discussion Group moderated by Dave Connery.  More to follow.
I am looking forward to seeing everyone at the September 9th meet at Buchser Middle School in Santa Clara.            

 Jim Long, Superintendent
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